LONDON BOROUGH OF HARROW
TO:
OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE


- 18 November 2014

FROM:


COUNCIL – 13 November 2014

PETITION REFERRED TO THE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE – HARROW ARTS CENTRE

In accordance with Council’s Petition Scheme, Council received two petitions containing over 2,000 signatures as follows

(i) Petition submitted by the Hatch End Association containing approximately 6,000 signatures stating “We the undersigned wish to object in the strongest terms to any plans that Harrow Council may put forward to close the Arts Centre in Hatch End. We call upon Harrow Council to retain the existing Arts Centre as a centre of excellence for delivering the Arts, Education, Sport & Leisure to all the residents of Harrow.”

(ii)
Petition submitted by U3A containing approximately 5,300 signatures stating “We, the undersigned, are deeply concerned by the proposal from Harrow Council’s administration to close Harrow Arts Centre.  The Arts Centre is a vital part of Harrow’s community; as a venue for performances all year, a hub for tuition and training in the arts, and a meeting place for many local groups and voluntary organisations.  Petition Harrow administration against closing the Arts Centre – Harrow’s cultural asset.

RESOLVED:  That the petitions be referred to the Overview and Scrutiny Committee for consideration.

FOR CONSIDERATION

Background documents: 

Petitions submitted to the Council meeting – 13 November 2014.

Contact:

Elaine McEachron

Democratic & Electoral Services Manager

Direct Dial:  020 8424 1097

Email:  elaine.mceachron@harrow.gov.uk
